
 

 
 

` 

 

Newsletter Term 3 Week 5 17th August 2017 

Templestowe Heights Primary School Values  
 

Persistence       Respect       Courage        Responsibility  
ȰÉÎÓÐÉÒÉÎÇ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÒÓ ÆÏÒ ÌÉÆÅȱ 

 
 

Writerõs Festival Day - Friday 25th August 
 

School Working Bee Saturday 26th August 
9am to 11am 
 

PRINCIPALΩS REPORT 
Athletics 5ŀȅ ŎŀƴŎŜƭƭŜŘΧΦƴŜǿ Řŀȅ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜŘ 

Unfortunately our whole-school Athletics day was cancelled due to poor weather. This is a decision 
ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘŀƪŜ ƭƛƎƘǘƭȅ, but ultimately ƛǘΩǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƘŀǘ ƳŀǘǘŜǊǎ ƳƻǎǘΦ 
[ǳŎƪƛƭȅΣ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ YŀǘŜ {ǘŀŎƪŜǊΩǎ ƛƴǎƛǎǘŜƴŎŜΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǊŜǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ŦƻǊ Friday 1st 
September. hǳǊ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ŀƴŘ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ǎǘŀƭƭ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳƻǾŜŘ ǘƻ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ 31st August. 

NAPLAN  

All year 3 and 5 students who participated in the National Assessment Program for Literacy and 
Numeracy (NAPLAN) will receive their results today. We are extremely proud of ALL our students, for 
the effort, persistence and for many, the courage they showed in giving it a red-hot go. Overall our NAPLAN results 
ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǎƘƻǿ ŜȄŎŜǇǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƎǊƻǿǘƘΣ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊ L ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǎǘǊŜǎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ b!t[!b ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎΣ 
but what we do place a focus on is quality teaching and learning. A big thank you to all our teaching and support staff 
for preparing and supporting our students throughout the three days in May.  

School Disco 

What a great night our students had on Friday evening as they boogied the night away at our annual school disco 
event. A big thank you to so many of our amazing Parents & Friends (Lead by superstars Cath and Clare) for organising 
the night and for so many of our dedicated parents and guardians for supporting the event on the night, making such 
a chaotic night run so smoothly.  

Art Show 

On Saturday 16th September we will be holding our biannual Art Show community event. This event celebrates all our 
students as artists, highlighting all the wonderful skills and talents our children should be proud of. The steering 
committee have been exceptionally busy, coordinating all the stalls, events and activities that will be running on the 
day. This is a time where we get to show off our wonderful school, so please invite your neighbours, family members 
and any random people you meet in the street to this great event. 

Growth Mindset Parent Workshop 

On Thursday 7th September at 7pm we will be hosting a free parent workshop. This workshop will be hosted by Matt 
Egan (Melbourne Football Club Assistant Coach) and Chris Egan (Educational Leadership coach) who will explore what 
it means to have a growth mindset and present strategies to support your child. This is an area of our wellbeing 
program we are developing, as it is important to praise effort and persistence, two factors that are vital for successful 
learning. Anyone from outside our school community is also welcome to this event. Please contact the office on 9850 
1796 for those who wish to attend. 

 

9850 1796 

HOUSE A THLETICS  

NEW DATE  

FRIDAY 1st   SEPT 

 

 
 

Download 

Flexibuzz today 

and  stay up -to -

date with THPS  



Our car-designer Finalists! 

Four of our students, Oscar (5/6M), Ash (5/6M), Sean (5/6H) and Brian (5/6N) represented our school today in a 
ǊŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ άtǊƛƴǘ ! /ŀǊέ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴΦ The object of the competition was to race a car on a race track. Sounds easy you 
say? Well our students also had to design and print their car using our 3D printer. Gaining an understanding of aero-
dynamics and wind resistance, the students had very clear specifications of what their car must look like. After many 
failed prototypes, our budding car engineers finally felt they had designed a car worthy of being successful at the 
competition. In exciting news, Oscar, Sean, Brian and Ash have made it to the state finals that are held in November. 
What a tremendous achievement!! A big thank you to Ross Toogood and Clare Harding for initiating this opportunity 
that all started during our term 2 passion learning lessons. 

                  
 

 

Rhys Coulson 

Principal 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2017 
Term 3 

Wednesday 23rd August Year 3/4 Camp Information Night ς 7.00pm 

Friday 25th August ²ǊƛǘŜǊΩǎ CŜǎǘƛǾŀƭ 5ŀȅ 

Saturday 26th August WORKING BEE  9.00AM TO 11.00AM 

Thursday 31st August 

Art Show Photograph Competition Closes 

CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ς 8.00am  

CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ {ǘŀƭƭ 

Friday 1st September House Athletics Day 

Thursday 7th September 
Growth Mindset Parent Workshop 7pm ς 8pm 

Second hand Uniform Sale Today 

Friday 15th September Art Show ς Opening Night 

Saturday 16th September THPS ART SHOW 

Tuesday 19th September Woolworths Earn and Learn Ends 

Wednesday 20th September School Council Meeting 

Friday 22nd September Term 3 Ends ς Students Dismissed 2.30pm 

PUPIL FREE DAYS 2017 

Monday 6th November 



 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPALΩS REPORT 
²ǊƛǘŜǊǎΩ CŜǎǘƛǾŀƭ 

¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ƻŦ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ψ²ǊƛǘŜǊǎ bƻǘŜōƻƻƪΩ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ǇƛŜŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ²ǊƛǘŜǊǎΩ 
Festival on Friday 25th August. Awards will be given to participants in each classroom; Short Listed, Highly Commended 
and Level Award Winner. These will be awarded to the children at a special assembly that parents are very welcome 
to attend, starting at 9.15am on the Friday.  

Please come along and share in the experience! 

Garden Edging 

A big thank you to one of our parents, Phil Brunskill and his off sider Caelan, who put wood edging in place around 
each of our trees out the back of the school. This will allow us to cover the base of the trees with mulch so they 
continue their healthy growth. 

Working Bee 

A Working Bee for this term has been set down for Saturday 26th August. The morning will commence at 9.00am 
and conclude at 11.00am. We have lots of moving of materials so if you have a wheelbarrow please bring it along. 
Even if you able to spare an hour of your time, that would be greatly appreciated! 

Andrew Veal 

Assistant Principal 

 

FROM THE OFFICE 
House Athletic Day Cancelled 

Due to the rainy weather today House Athletic Day has been cancelled and rescheduled for Friday 1st 
September.  New permission forms will be sent out shortly.  These forms will need to be signed and returned 
to your teacher as soon as possible. 

Found 
One black stroller outside the front of the school, a Bank Debit card and a Mykey card. If you think any of these may 
belong to you please contact the school office. 

 

FLEXIBUZZ APP 

Flexibuzz (formally Tiqbiz) is a communications app that keep you 
connected with news and event at Templestowe Heights Primary school. 

     Flexibuzz -sends out reminders 24 hours before calendar events 

 -sends out the newsletter 

 -sends out alerts when events have been cancelled 

Get onto Flexibuzz today and be in the know. 

Flexibuzz is accessible to everyone on computers tablets and smart phones free of charge.  
Download the app today and stay in touch with what is happening at Templestowe Heights. 

To download Flexibuzz to your phone, tablet or computer. 

Search for: Flexibuzz 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Art Show 2017 Update 

ά! Splash of ColouǊέΦ 

!w¢ {Ih² /5Ω{ b99595 

We are still in need of used CDΩs for the 

Art Show.  If you have any please bring 

them to the 5/6 learning space. 

Thanks Clare 

Art Show Committee 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP NEWS 

bŜȄǘ {ŜŎƻƴŘ IŀƴŘ ¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳ {ŀƭŜ 

       ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ тǘƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ 
 

 

 

 

Templestowe Heights is excited to be taking part in the 

2017 Woolworths Earn & Learn Program.   Collect stickers 

at your local Woolworths to get Earn & Learn points. 

Stickers can be dropped into our collection box at the 

Macedon Square Woolworths or in the  box at the office. 

The more points we earn, the more we can redeem from a 

choice of over 10,000 educational resources! Spare sheets 

are  available at the office  

                          Thank you for your  

  

Track Pants  Bootleg and 

Skivvy Sale  

Track Pants Sizes 12 to 16 - $16 
Bootleg Pants $18.00 
Lycra Bootleg $16.00 

Skivvies Sizes 12 to 16 - $14 
Be Quick Stock Limited 



 

 

Guide Dogs News: Happy-Go-Lucky-Honey 

 
Honey continues to grow on many levels. At 9 months of age, she is nearly at her full height 

and will continue to ófill outô as time goes along. Our last walk with the supervisor was 

successful, in that Honey managed more calmly when asked to go into a larger- than-she-is-

used-to shopping plaza. Between the last walk and this one, I have taken her several times to 

the same place. Gentle re-entry (exposure) is the best when dogs display anxiety. So we have 

looked from the outside and come away. We have sat for ages on the first available bench 

inside, simply watched and come away.  Next time we went, we sat on the first bench so she 

could remember and have a look and then ógraduatedô to the next bench, far closer to busy 

activities in shops. We are up to repeating all the above and now standing in the entry to the 

big supermarket to have a good look inside. When a dog comes to trust that its handler will 

not ask it to do what it finds anxiety-provoking  until it is ready, it makes for a positive 

experience all round. Go Honey!  

Last week, a past student came to interview me about the intricacies of raising Guide Dog 

pups. She remembered me having the pups Hardy and Groveréthatôs a few years ago now! 

Oh, my, time flies!  I was deeply touched that she remembered us and one never knows who 

will be inspired. 

Honey and I met Grover, the Guide Dog, and his handler for a walk and lunch recently. Honey 

had a great lesson in ignoring other dogs; she had to behave herself, as Grover simply ignored 

her and all her attention-seeking playful antics. By the end of our walk, she was a calm as he 

was. Grover is a grand-master and guru for the younger pups and his handler loves to meet 

them all.   

Finally, a request to the THPS community. If you have piles of plastic bags you do not want, 

please feel free to bring them to me. As Honey merrily chews her way through bed after bed, 

any OLD towels or sheets, that you might throw in the bin, would be very welcome. Thank 

you J 

Kind regards                 Liz James 

 

                                                   

Favourite resting pose.                     óWorking.ô                                       GDV pups play like 

                                                                                                                       every other dog. 

  



Terrific Tid-Bits from Our Environmental Leaders 

Pizza Making at Templestowe College 

 

Last Tuesday all the Semester 1 

Environmental Leaders and JSC reps had 

lots of fun making pizza down at 

Templestowe College. We used produce 

from our school garden to top the pizzas 

and cooked them in TCõs wood fired pizza 

oven! They were delicious!  

Ryan: 5/6M  

 

 

 

Perfect Pizzas at TC,  

With dough that was made for free!   

Parsley, rocket, kale and silver beet,  

Made especially for me!  

A poem by Chantal in 3/4G  

 

 

 

 

We went to TC to celebrate our school career.   

I felt happy.  

I felt the yummy taste!   

I liked putting the pizza together and eating it!  

Dominic: 1/2M  

 

 

 

My Favourite part was when I squished the pizza 

dough and ate it!  

Emilio:  Foundation W  
 

 

 

 



 
Thursday 31 st  August  

Cost:  $5 per gift  

Our annual FaǘƘŜǊΩǎ Day Stall will be held on Thursday 31st August. This is an opportunity for the children to 

shop secretly for their Dad, grandfather or another special person. The kids really enjoy the independence this 

activity offers and they put a lot of thought into choosing a gift they hope Dad will love. 

Gifts are $5 each and they need to be paid for in advance using the slip below. Please place money and order 

ǎƭƛǇ ƛƴ ŀƴ ŜƴǾŜƭƻǇŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ ƎǊŀŘŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦǊƻƴǘΦ Please send a shopping bag with your child 

to school on the day so they can secretly bring their present home. 

Payment by, EFTPOS, credit card ($10min) -  (NO BPAY please). 

               ---------" ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 FaǘƘŜǊΩǎ Day Stall    
Payment & form due:  Mon day 28 th  August  

All gifts $5 each (cash or card only - no BPay please) 

/ƘƛƭŘΩǎ bŀƳŜΥ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ________________ Class: _______ No. of gifts _____ 

/ƘƛƭŘΩǎ Name: ______________________________ Class: _______ No. of gifts _____ 

/ƘƛƭŘΩǎ Name: ______________________________ Class: _______ No. of gifts _____ 

 

TOTAL amount enclosed ________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=fishing+father+and+son&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=hZlx5SNqe4KtlM&tbnid=ugS39SS-SxRjWM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.artfire.com/ext/shop/product_view/cafedecals/6392219/6_inch_father_and_son_fishing_decal_sticker_fsn2_332_/handmade/housewares/wall_decor/vinyl&ei=JyEUUq6DDMmllAWk6IH4Dw&bvm=bv.50952593,d.dGI&psig=AFQjCNF4TE39Ej0eHX3LK9ZtxcBxPjPUKg&ust=1377137244283355


 

WHOLE SCHOOL WORKING BEE  

 SATURDAY 26th August 

9:00am ï 11.00am  
 

Our next Working Bee of the year is a Saturday morning Working Bee on the 

26th August. The list below are the tasks that we need to complete on the 

morning. Everybody is welcome! 

 

¶ Spreading of softfall under our 3 playgrounds 

¶ Blower vac of all asphalt and path areas (we supply blower) 

¶ Weed garden beds and vegetable garden 

¶ Spreading of granetic sand in middle yard and amphitheatre 

¶ Maintenance of the Chicken Coop 

As we have limited garden equipment we encourage you to bring along your 

tools, especially your wheelbarrow, as this will make the job a lot easier. 

Please make sure that you sign the OHS participation form on the day. 

 

See you there,  

Buildings & Grounds Committee 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL WORKING BEE ï SATURDAY 26th AUGUST 

 

 

I /We_____________________________________ will be attending the 

School Working Bee on Saturday 26th August. 

 

I am willing to work on the following task on this morning:  

 

 
_________________________________________________ 

 

(Please return this form to the office to the office by Thursday 24th August) 
 



 

 

 

 

Grade Name Received !ǿŀǊŘΧΦ 

1/2B Layla This little lady is working hard!  She is keeping up!  She is participating! She is asking 
questions! {ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ŜŀǊƴǘ Ψ/ƭŀǎǎ 5ƻƧƻΩ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǇŜǊǎƛǎǘƛƴƎΦ  Layla has impressed her 
teacher all week. It is great to see her big, bright toothless smile!  Super work, Layla, 
keep it up!  

1/2C Luca For the leadership and responsibility you show in 1/2C. You always focus in class and 
can be counted on to do the right thing. You help your classmates with their work, and 
you are such a good friend to others. What a terrific attitude! 

1/2D Ben You have received this award for taking the initiative to pick up rubbish around the 
school yard this week. You have begun your new role as Environmental Representative 
ǿƛǘƘ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ŜȄŎƛǘŜƳŜƴǘΦ ¸ƻǳǊ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎƳ ǘƻ ΨǘŀƪŜ ŀŎǘƛƻƴΩ Ƙŀǎ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ 
students in our class to do the same. Well done on a fantastic start to your new role! 
We are so proud to have you as a part of 1/2D! 

3/4G Emilio For ǇŜǊǎƛǎǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ΨDƻƻǎŜōǳƳǇǎΩΣ ōƻƻƪǎ ŀƴŘ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǇǊŜŘƛŎǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǎƘƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜ 
is thinking when reading.  Well done Emilio.  Thank you for being a responsible 
member of 3/4G 

Chantal CƻǊ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ оκпDΦ  /Ƙŀƴǘŀƭ ŦƛƴƛǎƘŜŘ ƘŜǊ ²ǊƛǘŜǊΩǎ Festival piece 
and volunteered to help others by typing some of their story.  Thank you Chantal. 

3/4J Hazel Hazel, it is delightful to see you at school and in our class. 3/4J would not be the same 
without you. You always do your very best in all activities, showing responsibility, 
courage and increasing persistence. Keep it up, Hazel J J J J  

3/4S Kai Showing persistence in both your learning and practise of division. Your focus and 
determination has seen you continually improve. I love how you challenge yourself. A 
wonderful effort!!! 

 Lenny Showing persistence in both your learning and practise of division. Your focus and 
determination has seen you continually improve. I love how you challenge yourself. A 
wonderful effort!!! 

3/4T John Displaying the school value of Responsibility. John has shown great responsibility this 
semester as our class Environmental Captain. He has taken care of Nude Food, our 
class plant, recycling and many other things. Well done John on a fantastic job! 

Erin Displaying the school value of Responsibility. Erin has shown great responsibility this 
semester as our class Student Voice representative. She has shared important 
information with the class and taken their ideas back to the committee. Well done Erin 
on a fantastic job! 

Michael Displaying the school value of Respect. Michael consistently shows great respect of his 
peers in ŎƭŀǎǎΦ IŜ ƭƛǎǘŜƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǇƛƴƛƻƴǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƛƴǘŜǊǊǳǇǘ ǘƘŜƳΦ 
Well done Michael, you also have our respect! 

Jonathan Displaying the school value of Responsibility. Jonathan has shown great responsibility 
in class by helping others, particularly helping them with computer issues. Well done 
Jonathan and thank you for your assistance! 

5/6H Ben CƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊǎƛǎǘŜƴŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘŜŘ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ȅƻǳǊ ²ǊƛǘŜǊΩǎ CŜǎǘƛǾŀƭ ǇƛŜŎŜΦ 
I am proud of you for continuing your story and I look forward to reading the final 
product. Well done Ben, keep putting in your best effort to all of your learning! 



 


